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June 16, 2017 
 

Commissioner Andy Tobin Calls on Interior Secretary Ryan Zinke and Others to Pause 
Deliberations of SRP’s Settlement Agreement 

 
(Phoenix)  Arizona Corporation Commissioner Andy Tobin issued a letter today to U.S. Interior 
Secretary Ryan Zinke urging him and others to pause deliberations on SRP’s proposed 
settlement regarding the Navajo Generating Station (NGS).  That settlement, which is currently 
being debated by the Navajo Nation Council, would keep the NGS in partial operation for the 
next two years. 
 
Commissioner Tobin expressed concern that closing NGS requires more thought and 
deliberation than what has actually occurred: “The simple truth is that the utilities are guessing 
with their resource planning,” wrote Tobin, “and in the case of NGS, this guess carries 
permanent and potentially dire consequences for customers and the state writ large.” 
 
Commissioner Tobin asked Secretary Zinke to reconsider his alternative settlement proposal 
that would add another three years of full operation to NGS, “providing more time for the 
Native American communities to forge a better path on their own terms.”   
 
“NGS is here, ready to use, ready to meet our state’s peak demand,” added Tobin.  “Along with 
other innovative ideas about how to properly account for baseload and clean power during the 
times when we need it most, there is a huge opportunity that will be missed if NGS is 
prematurely taken out of our state’s energy ‘tool box.’” 
 
Commissioner Tobin’s full letter and alternative proposal are included below. 
 
 




















